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	October 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request –  190920006
Thank you for your request in which you refined further and asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ): 
Please provide the following information… 

- The accommodation circumstances of all ex-offenders upon release from Peterborough women’s prison. E.G. Settled accommodation, rough sleeping, bail/probation accommodation, unknown and other homeless. 

Please provide the information broken down by the calendar years of 2017 and 2018.
Your refined request has been handled as a request under FOIA and I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested.

For the period from January to September 2017, I have attached to this letter an excel spreadsheet showing the accommodation status of offenders released at the Peterborough women’s prison.  

However, the same information from October to December 2017 and January to December 2018 is exempt under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you at Table ACC16 within the link below: Accommodation on Release from Custody by Releasing Establishment, England and Wales: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/820789/Accommodation_tables_2018-19.ods
Public protection is a priority for MoJ. As such all offenders must meet strict criteria and pass a full-risk assessment before being considered for release. 

Additionally, we are committed to ensuring that everyone leaving prison has somewhere safe, stable and secure to live. However, overcoming the many barriers offenders face to securing suitable accommodation is something that Ministry of Justice cannot do in isolation. 
HMPPS will continue to work with the Department for Communities and Local Government on implementation of the Homelessness Reduction Act (2017), including defining which of our public bodies will be subject to the new duty to refer someone at risk of being homeless.
2

